[image: ]                       Piedmont Triad Regional Council
                          Executive Committee
                          Minutes
                                       Wednesday, November 6, 2019
   12:00 noon
                                              PTRC Headquarters
		                 1398 Carrollton Crossing Drive
						        Kernersville, NC 27284	
These                Members Present:
Councilwoman Marikay Abuzuaiter, City of Greensboro
Commissioner Kevin Austin, Yadkin County
Mayor Jimmy Blake, Town of Biscoe
Mayor Buddy Boggs, Town of Haw River
Commissioner Alan Branson, Guilford County
Alderwoman Renee Bryant, City of Randleman
Mayor Alvin Foster, Town of Yanceyville  
   

MEMBERS

Counties
Alamance 
Caswell 
Davidson 
Davie 
Forsyth
Guilford
Montgomery
Randolph
Rockingham
Stokes
Surry
Yadkin

Municipalities

Archdale
Asheboro
Bermuda Run
Bethania
Biscoe
Boonville
Burlington
Candor
Clemmons
Cooleemee
Danbury
Denton
Dobson
East Bend
Eden
Elkin
Elon
Franklinville
Gibsonville
Graham
Green Level
Greensboro
Haw River
High Point
Jamestown
Jonesville
Kernersville
King
Lewisville
Lexington
Liberty
Madison
Mayodan
Mebane
Midway
Mocksville
Mount Airy
Mt. Gilead
Oak Ridge
Pilot Mountain
Pleasant Garden
Ramseur
Randleman
Reidsville
Rural Hall
Seagrove
	Sedalia 
Stokesdale
Stoneville
Summerfield
Thomasville
Tobaccoville
Trinity
Troy
Village of Alamance
Walkertown
Wallburg
Walnut Cove
Wentworth
Winston-Salem
Yadkinville
Yanceyville





Chairman Darrell Frye, Randolph County
Councilman John Larson, City of Winston-Salem
Councilman Rick McCraw, City of King
Commissioner Rick Morris, Stokes County
Commissioner Scott Needham, Town of Pilot Mountain
Commissioner Mark Richardson, Rockingham County
Councilman Donald Scarborough, City of High Point
Commissioner Don Truell, Davidson County
Commissioner Steve Yokeley, City of Mount Airy

Members Absent
Commissioner Eddie Boswell, Alamance County
Council Member Jim Butler, City of Burlington
Councilman Darryl Carter, City of Eden
Commissioner Fleming El-Amin, Forsyth County
Commissioner Nathaniel Hall, Caswell County
Councilwoman Peggy Leight, Town of Walkertown
Commissioner Wayne Moore, Town of Jonesville
Commissioner Terry Renegar, Davie County
Commissioner Dottie Robinson, Montgomery County
Councilwoman Ann Schneider, Town of Oak Ridge
Commissioner Van Tucker, Surry County
Commissioner Brent Ward, Town of Mocksville
Mayor Larry Ward, Town of Denton
Chairman Steve Yokeley welcomed the PTRC Executive Committee and called the meeting to order at 12:01 p.m. Mr. Yokeley requested a moment of silence and then led the Executive Committee in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
1) Action Item: Request for approval of  the October 2, 2019 PTRC Executive Committee minutes, Steve Yokeley, PTRC Chairman
a) There being no questions, a motion was made by Mr. Buddy Boggs. 
b) The motion was seconded by Mr. Alvin Foster. 
c) Request for approval of the October 2, 2019 PTRC Executive Committee minutes was approved.

2) Action Item: Request for approval to apply for $52,110 in grant funds from City of Winston-Salem, Mr. Matthew Dolge, Executive Director
a) Mr. Matthew Dolge stated that the Criminal Justice Department requests authorization to apply for $52,110 in grant funds from the City of Winston-Salem’s Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and Successful Outcomes After Release (SOAR) programs.  Funds will be used to support staff, participant services and general operating costs of the “Project Reentry” program.
b) Applications are due for grant fund requests by November 15, 2019.
c) There being no questions, a motion was made by Ms. Marikay Abuzuaiter.
d) The motion was seconded by Mr. Kevin Austin.
e) Request for approval to apply for $52,110 in grant funds from City of Winston-Salem was approved.

3) Action Item: Request approval for the PTRDC Board Member reappointments pending necessary Board approvals, Mr. Matthew Dolge, Executive Director
a) The Board of Delegates is tasked with approving the PTRDC representatives. The following county terms expire in December of 2020:
i) Cori Lindsay, Caswell County
ii) Leigh Cockram, Rockingham County
iii) Rick Morris, Stokes County
iv) Larry Johnson, Surry County
v) Wayne Moore, Yadkin County
b) All have agreed to another 3 year term with the exception of Wayne Moore. Mr. Kevin Austin has agreed to take that seat. 
c) These appointments must be approved by the respective Board of Commissioners and we are working on seeking that approval. 
d) The new terms will end in December 2022.
e) The following At-Large Representatives expire in December 2019:
i) Patty Philipps, City of Mebane
ii) David Allen, Randolph County
f) Both have agreed to be reappointed for another term of 3 years to end in December 2022.
g) The following Private Sector/ Non Profit seats expire in December of 2019:
i) Andy Anderson, Skyline National Bank
ii) Gary Blake, Blake Builders
iii) William Cockerham, Hospice of the Piedmont
iv) Walter Denning, BB&T
v) Jim Lewis, Capital Bank
vi) Harold Martin, A&T
vii) Mark Moran, SunTrust
viii) Alan Murdock, Forsyth Technical Community College
ix) Scott Rhine, PART
h) All with the exception of Harold Martin have agreed to another term of 3 years to end in December 2022.
i) We have 2 unfilled Private/ Non Profit seats open. We’d like representation from a University. 
j) Mr. Scott Needham asked if the merger of BB&T and SunTrust will affect the board seats. Mr. Dolge answered not necessarily but we can talk to them about possible solutions once the merger is complete. 
k) There being no more questions, a motion was made by Mr. Mark Richardson.
l) The motion was seconded by Mr. Darrell Frye. 
m) Request for approval of board member reappointments was approved.

4) Action Item: Request for authorization to apply for and receive $1,000,000 in funds from the EPA.  The request includes $200,000 in matching funds required to receive the funds.  The source of the matching funds will be from PTRC existing programs and sub-grantees capital in existing project assessment or clean-up efforts, Mr. Matthew Dolge, Executive Director
a) Mr. Dolge stated the planning department requests to apply for and, if successful, receive up to $1,000,000 from the Environmental Protection Agency for loans for brownfield site clean-ups and assessments.  Utilizing sites in our existing program, but also supporting additional sites will be a primary use of the funds.  
b) Revolving Loan Fund (RLF) Grants provide funding to a grant recipient to capitalize an RLF program. RLF programs provide loans and subgrants to eligible entities to carry out cleanup activities at brownfield sites contaminated with hazardous substances and/or petroleum. Revolving loan funds generally are used to provide no-interest or low-interest loans for eligible brownfields cleanups and other eligible programmatic costs necessary to manage the RLF. An RLF grant recipient must use 50% or more of the awarded funds for loans. RLF grantees may not subgrant to themselves. However, the RLF grant recipient may subgrant to other coalition members. Subgrants are limited to $200,000 per site. Entities receiving RLF subgrants must own the site that is the subject of the subgrant. An RLF grant recipient cannot make a loan or a subgrant to a party potentially liable for the contamination at the brownfield site under CERCLA §107, nor may the RLF grant recipient make a loan or subgrant to clean up a site that it is potentially liable for under CERCLA §107.
c) Mr. John Larson asked the rate and terms of the loans. Mr. Dolge responded that we are not sure of that but will have flexibility based on the project. 
d) There being no more questions, a motion was made by Mr. Mark Richardson.
e) The motion was seconded by Ms. Marikay Abuzuaiter. 
f) Request for authorization to apply for and receive $1,000,000 in funds from the EPA was approved. 

5) Request for authorization to enter into contract with Rockingham County to develop a watershed management plan for Upper Troublesome Creek, Mr. Matthew Dolge, Executive Director
a) Mr. Dolge explained that earlier this year, PTRC’s Planning Department helped Rockingham County apply for a Clean Water Management Trust Fund (CWMTF) planning grant to develop a watershed management plan for Upper Troublesome Creek.   The County was awarded $47,000 to complete the effort. 
b) Upper Troublesome Creek has been listed on the 303(d) list of impaired waters since 1998 due to its inability to adequately support aquatic life. However, efforts thus far to improve water quality within the watershed have largely proven unsuccessful. It is anticipated that much of Upper Troublesome Creek's impairments are a result of surrounding agriculture and stormwater runoff. However, macroinvertebrates populations can be impacted by a wide variety of factors, such as poor riparian buffers, water chemistry fluctuations, excess nutrients, or other forms of pollution. The primary objective of this project will be to investigate and identify potential causes of biological impairment and develop creative solutions to restore benthic populations. This will not only restore aquatic habitat but also help protect drinking water in Lake Reidsville, which Upper Troublesome Creek drains to.
c) Project partners include Reidsville, Stokesdale, Rockingham Soil & Water, Haw River Assembly and Piedmont Land Conservancy.
d) There being no questions, a motion was made by Mr. Darrell Frye.
e) The motion was seconded by Mr. Rick Morris.
f) Request for authorization to enter into contract with Rockingham County to develop a watershed management plan for Upper Troublesome Creek was approved.

6) Action Item: Request to adjust the Assignment of Classifications to Grades for a new classification in the Aging Department, Mr. Matt Reece, Assistant Director
a) As you are aware, PTRC lost our AAA Director in October.  Adrienne Calhoun has been promoted to serve as the AAA Director going forward.  Adrienne has requested a re-organization of the Aging Department.  She requests that the AAA Assistant Director, grade 29, be omitted from the assignment of classes to grades and a new supervisor position be created.
b) The position of Community Resource Specialist Supervisor would manage the planning, fiscal monitoring and program functions of the AAA.  A core responsibility includes integrating health care and business strategies with human services across the region.  The Community Resource Specialist Supervisor would be placed at grade 24.  
c) Mr. Mark Richardson asked if there are people identified to fill this position. Mr. Dolge responded that we will open this up internally first to see if anyone on staff is interested. 
d) Mr. John Larson asked if the approval is for the budget or for the position. Mr. Dolge answered that approval is needed to create this position because it is not currently included in our pay scale. 
e) Mr. Rick Morris asked if this is a budget cut. Mr. Dolge responded that it is not a budget cut but a restructuring. But the position is at a lower pay scale so it will be less money. 
f) There being no more questions, a motion was made by Mr. Mark Richardson.
g) The motion was seconded by Mr. Don Truell. 
h) Request to adjust the Assignment of Classifications to Grades for a new classification in the Aging Department was approved. 

7) Action Item: Request for approval of the Nominating Committee’s recommendation regarding 2020 Officers, Ms. Renee Bryant, Nominating Committee
a) The Nominating Committee, comprised of current officers and four additional delegates (Renee Bryant, Alvin Foster, Darrell Frye, and Mark Richardson), met prior to the November Executive Committee to agree on the 2020 PTRC Officers.  
b) Their recommendation to the Board can be found below.	
i) Chair: Kevin Austin, Yadkin County
ii) Vice-Chair: Alvin Foster, Town of Yanceyville
iii) Treasurer: Don Truell, Davidson County
iv) Secretary: Marikay Abuzuaiter, City of Greensboro
v) [bookmark: _GoBack]Past Chair: Steve Yokeley, City of Mount Airy
c) This slate of officers fills the vacancy left by Mr. Jimmy Blake and adheres to the guidelines as described in our Bylaws.
d) If approved, this recommendation will be presented to our full board in December.
e) There being no questions, a motion was made by Mr. Jimmy Blake.
f) The motion was seconded by Mr. Rick McCraw.
g) Request for approval of the Nominating Committee’s recommendation regarding 2020 Officers was approved. 

8) Executive Director’s Report, Matthew Dolge, Executive Director
a) Mr. Matthew Dolge reported that the State still has not released the RFP for the Healthy Opportunities pilot. We are ready and waiting to move forward when they release it. We have many pieces and writers in place so we can move fast. There will only be a short window to respond.
b) Since the Board approved it, we’ve been working with our architect to look at plan possibilities in the event of an expansion. We will bring those plans to you when they are ready. 
c) We lost some seats on our Board yesterday due to the election. Mr. Brent Ward and Mr. Buddy Boggs were not reelected. Many others like Mr. Jimmy Blake and Mr. Don Scarborough did not run. We will honor our outgoing delegates in December. 
d) Mr. Gary Steeley announced his retirement in May of 2020. He will be missed.  We are looking at different options to fill his position.
e) We also want to take a moment to honor our Veterans. Here on PTRC staff we have Gary Steeley, Jarrod Hand and Joe Dzugan. 

9) Around the Region, Steve Yokeley, PTRC Chair
a) Mr. Scott Needham announced the Vintage Market in Pilot Mountain this weekend.
b) Mr. Rick McCraw invited everyone to the King Veteran’s Day Celebration at 11:00 on Monday in Central Park. 
There being no other business, a motion of adjournment was made by Mr. Don Truell and seconded by Ms. Marikay Abuzuaiter.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:24 p.m. 

__________________________________			________________________________________		
Steve Yokeley, PTRC Chair			Katie Mitchell, Clerk to the Board
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